
 PRINCIPALõS REPORT 

NEWSLETTER N0 32 18TH OCTOBER 2018 

PLEASE NOTE - CANTEEN IS CLOSED ON MONDAY 5TH NOVEMBER  
 

CANTEEN IS OPEN ON MONDAY, WEDNESDAY & FRIDAY  

A BUSY TERM 4  

Itõs great to be back and it doesnõt take long for holidays to seem so far away! As always, term 4 is chockfull with 

activities and events. Itõs a wonderful time in many ways, both as a celebration of all that has been achieved and in 

looking forward to the future. We have our grade 4 camp to Forest Edge due in the week after next, our next 

yearõs Preps transition program commences in mid-November, whilst our grade 6 graduating students embark on 

their Orientation Day at their 2019 secondary school on the 11th December. On Monday 17th December we  

celebrate the graduation of our 30th cohort of graduates from Berwick Lodge and we wind up on Friday  

21st December at 2.30pm.  

In between all of that our forward planning, including the completion of our 2019-22 School Strategic Plan,  

finalisation of staffing, grade placement of students and the formulation of our 2019 school budget will keep us 

busy. 

 

FREQUENTLY ASKED QUESTIONS (FAQõs) 

Q. When do you invite parent requests regarding grade placement of students for next year?  

A . I will invite parent requests for grade placement of their children from Friday 9 November until Monday 19  

November. There are, of course, guidelines which I will provide prior to the 9th November.  

 

QUOTABLE QUOTE  

ôItõs best not to be your own worst criticõ 



 

DIARY DATES   

 
Friday 12th October - 30th November  Grade 5/6 Interschool Summer Sport  

 

Tuesday 23rd October    Early Years Evaluation parent information evening  

 
Tuesday 23rd - 31st October   Grade 5/6 Somers School camp  

 

Wednesday 24th October   Grade 5C Kindergarten visit  

 

Monday 29th October    Grade 3 In school activity - Dinosaurs  

 

Monday 29th - 31st October   Grade 4 camp - CYC Forest Edge  

 

Wednesday 31st October    Grade 5C Kindergarten visit  

 

Monday 5th November    Melbourne Aquarium excursion - 2FS, 2H, 1R, 1/2 1M 

 

Wednesday 7th November   Melbourne Aquarium excursion - 1K, 1P 

 

Thursday 8th November    Melbourne Aquarium excursion - 1LS, 2E, 2M, 1/2 1M 

 

Friday 14th December    Twilight Christmas Picnic  

 

NOTICES DUE BACK  
 

Monday 22nd October    EYE parent information evening  

 

Monday 22nd October    Scholastic book club orders due online only.  

 

Tuesday 23rd October    Grade 5C Kindergarten visits  

 

Wednesday 24th October   Grade 3 In school activity - Dinosaurs  

 

Friday 26th October    Grades 1 & 2 Melbourne Aquarium excursion  

 

HAVE YOU CHANGED  YOUR  

ADDRESS OR PHONE NUMBER?  
 

Please ensure you let the school office know if you have changed address or updated 

mobile phones with new numbers. This information alleviates stressful situations  

for students when they are ill and we cannot contact parents 



EARLY ARRIVALS  

 

Some students are arriving at school before teachers are on yard duty. Please ensure your child/ren are 

not left unsupervised in the yard before 8.45am. Parents will be contacted if children arrive before this 

time. The students will be placed in the Before School Care Program so they can be supervised in a safe 

environment. If you would like to find out more about the Camp Australia service please follow the link 

https://www.campaustralia.com.au/  or telephone: 1300 105 343 

  

 

KARINYA EDUCATION SERVICE  

 

Karinya Education Service offer personalised learning programs to assist children with literacy and  

numeracy skills. The Karinya Support Programs are designed to specifically address the learning gaps, by 

providing individualised programs. Please contact the school administration office for more information.  

   

PREP TRANSITION PROGRAM ð EYE ð EARLY YEARS EVALUATION     

Our Prep transition program starts very soon with a variety of activities planned for our new students including 

robotics, garden program, story time, classroom and specialist activities. Each year we encourage our new Prep 

enrolments to complete the EYE ð Early Years Evaluation, which provides valuable information on how we can 

best support each child with starting school.  Our EYE parent information evening is being held on Tuesday 

23rd October at 6.30pm in the staff room .  If you have a Prep child enrolled for next year, we strongly   

encourage you to attend the evening and book your child in for their individual evaluation session.  Please RSVP 

via the office and we appreciate your understanding if you could make arrangements to not bring children to this 

evening session.  

Sandra McCrum and Angela Maskery. 

https://www.campaustralia.com.au/




CONGRATULATIONS BERWICK LODGE ON RECEIVING A REGIONAL GARDEN AWARD!  

This week we received wonderful news that our school is the winner of a regional award from the Victorian School 

Garden Awards.  We entered two award categories for the Sensory Garden ð òMost Engaging Garden for Playó and 

òMost Engaging Student Garden for Learningó.  This is a fantastic recognition for our beautiful Sensory Garden and our 

school.  Thanks must be extended to Andy Coupar, a dad at our school for all his hard work in building the garden, Mr. 

Kelly who assisted myself with a submission for the award and to our community who have supported the project in 

many different ways to create the beautiful space. We look forward to the awards ceremony which will be held in the 

Royal Botanical Gardens, Melbourne in November.  

 

 

COMMUNITY GARDEN:  

The garden club students have been very busy planting, mulching and working within the community garden.  Most 

grades have now planted their boxes and we have a range of vegetables and herbs growing.  We look forward to     

harvesting some things before the end of the year! 

 

HELEMTED HONEYEATER AMBASSADOR REPORT:  

On Thursday 11th October the Helmeted Honeyeater ambassadors ð 

Leyla, Nathan, Ruby and Tyler went to Yellingbo nature reserve to 

plant plants with Cecilia the education officer.  We planted 600 plants 

near Sheep Station Creek Road. We were planting the plants to make 

more habitat for the Helmeted Honeyeater. We were planting right 

next to the creek in the bush. We were planting in an enclosed fenced 

off area.  The fence was taller than Nathan and it was built to protect 

the plants from deer, wallabies and kangaroos. If there was no fence, 

these animals would eat all the plants we planted.  Macclesfield and 

Chum Creek Primary School were planting with us.  We planted a 

range of trees, shrubs and grasses.  These plants will assist the  

Helmeted Honeyeater in the future by being food, shelter, areas to 

nest or protect them from predators.  There are approximately 200 

Helmeted Honeyeaters in the Yellingbo area.  Cecilia, the education 

officer taught us about the habitat that the bird lives in and many  

interesting facts.  It is currently breeding season which lasts for about 

7 to 8 months.  They have had 7 fledglings this year so far. Fledglings 

are baby birds.  Lead beater possums are also an endangered species 

which lives in similar habitat to the Helmeted Honeyeater. We had a 

fantastic day and learnt lots.  We look forward to visiting Healesville 

Sanctuary on our next excursion and seeing how they breed the  

Helmeted Honeyeater in captivity.  

Your ambassadors ð Leyla, Nathan, Ruby and Tyler.  

 

GARDEN BLOG:  

Our garden blog has lots of photos about planting activities and the 

Helmeted Honeyeater ambassador visits to Yellingbo. If you haven't seen the blog, it can be viewed via the link;  

http://blpsgarden.global2.vic.edu.au/  

 

Enjoy the warmer weather and time outside! 

 

Happy Gardening.  Mrs. McCrum.  

http://blpsgarden.global2.vic.edu.au/


The secondhand uniform shop is very low in stock for òsmaller sizesó 

of polo tops,  jumpers and girls summer dresses in size  4, 6 & 8.  

 

If you would like to donate these to our secondhand uniform shop, 

they would be greatly appreciated. 
 

Scholastic book club brochures were sent home on  

Monday 8th October. All orders must be placed online by 4pm on  

Monday 22nd October 2018. 
 

Please note that  
canteen will be closed 
on Monday 5th  

November (the day 
before Melbourne Cup 

day).  



BUSINESS ADVERTISING  


